Town of East Hampton

Town Council Public Hearing
Tuesday, March 22, 2016
Town Hall Meeting Room
Minutes

Present:  Chairperson Patience Anderson, Vice Chairman Ted Hintz, Jr., Council Members Pete Brown, Melissa Engel, Mark Philhower, Josh Piteo and Kevin Reich and Town Manager Michael Maniscalco
Call to Order & Pledge of Allegiance

Chairperson Anderson called the Public Hearing to order at 6:20 p.m. in Town Hall Meeting Room.
Public Hearing
Regionalization of East Hampton Dispatch with Glastonbury and the Inter-Municipal Agreement
Mr. Maniscalco provided an overview of the process with the regionalization of dispatch with Glastonbury.  The Town of Glastonbury is also having a Public Hearing tonight.  The inter-municipal agreement will be voted on in April by both towns.
Marty Swan, West High Street, asked if the cost per year for dispatch will be $215,000, if the cost for infrastructure is $550,000 and if the cost for the dispatcher’s salary is included in the $215,000.  Mr. Maniscalco answered yes to all three questions with the clarification that the infrastructure is $555,000.  Mr. Swan also noted that the Police Department and Fire Department don’t talk on the radio.  He stated that the amount of money to move dispatch to Glastonbury is very high and he won’t support it.
Mary Bona, Flanders Road, asked why an RFP was not done for dispatch.  Mr. Maniscalco indicated that it would take too much time for the RFP process.  He also noted that dispatch is more challenging for East Hampton as there is Police, Fire and Ambulance.  He also noted that if KX were continuing, the costs would have risen to $209,000 per year. 
Chairperson Anderson closed the Public Hearing.

Adjournment
A motion was made by Ms. Engel, seconded by Mr. Philhower, to adjourn the meeting at 6:30 p.m.  Voted (7-0)
Respectfully submitted,

Cathy Sirois
Recording Secretary
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